## 30830

## APPROVED - BOARD OF TRUSTEES COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT NO. 508 JANUARY 12, 2011

## Office of Human Resources Board Report Thursday, December 2, 2010, 10:35 a.m.

## **Minutes**

The Office of Human Resources, along with Academic Affairs and the General Counsel's Office, met and had several communications with union representatives from Local 1600 and 1708 collective bargaining units. We met to discuss personnel issues and to ensure that the reduction in force process complied with the conditions of the collective bargaining agreement (as referenced earlier during this meeting), in addition to other matters. We will continue to meet and have regular communications with these and other collective bargaining units to collaborate and resolve labor related issues when possible.

Secondly ---- the Office of Human Resources is working closely with the Harold Washington Presidential Search Committee and the Hollins Group Inc., an executive search and professional services firm, in CCC's selection of a new Harold Washington College President. To date, approximately 40 national and local candidates of diverse professional backgrounds including Educational Administrators and Professors, Professional Services Educational Consultants, and Executives from private, public and non-profit sectors. The deadline date for consideration has been extended to further increase the diversity of our pool of candidates. The committee anticipates scheduling interviews with top candidates by mid-January, and with the Chancellor's approval, selecting the successful candidate by February/March 2011.

Finally ---- Open enrollment for changes to benefits goes through December 10th and includes the enhanced prescription benefits packaged with Caremark LLC that was mentioned earlier.